From: Bill Brennan 
To: Michael McFarland 
Sent: Thursday, March 06, 2003 6:57 PM
Subject: The HERI report
 
Dear Father,
 
I understand that Holy Cross was one of the included colleges and universities in the recent report from theHigher Education Research Institute (HERI) at the University of California-Los Angeles.
 
I have just finished reading the conclusions of the report. I hope that you have closely examined them as well and not just passed them off.
There is a serious problem with Catholic higher education of which the Cross is an obvious part. It is time for the college's administration to make up its mind: is Holy Cross to regain its prior position as a leading CATHOLIC liberal arts college or just drop the Catholic and press on? 
You have been given an awesome responsibility to produce graduates schooled in not only the liberal arts, but also the application of their faith to their lives and pursuits. I submit that the present conduct of the college does not lead to that result. 
 
I previously sent you a lengthy e-mail in which I included several messages from a "current student" who attested to his rejection of Catholic sexual teaching based on his educational experiences at the Cross. He now feels that the primacy of his conscience over-rides doctrinal teaching of the church. He defended the Cross for allowing him this religious "growth!" I would not say he is representative except that his presentations jibe with the results from the HERI report. 
 
It is an overwhelming responsibility to have precious souls placed in your care for their further religious development. Acknowledging that many come ill-prepared in their faith does not lessen the responsibility of the college; it increases it! Your responsibility is to the Catholic student for whom the college was originally establlished. If you seek a diverse student population, all well and good but, just as before, they come KNOWING they are attending a Catholic institution! To dilute your insistence on a rigorous Catholic education because of the presence of others is religious sophism!
 
The failure of the college administation to fulfill their obligation to those Catholic students whose parents send them to attend under the assumption that they will be well schooled in the mainstream teachings of their faith is beyond irresponsibility.  There can be no more serious a responsibility laid on to a Catholic educator, and no other more serious in the repercussions from its failure - the souls of those once in your care!
 
Still praying.
 
William F. Brennan '53
 
In God We Trust!
